
CONGRATULATORY MESSAGE TO PRESIDENT EMMERSON MNANGAGWA  
 
 

The ZANU PF YOUTH LEAGUE would like to congratulate our Number 1 Candidate, Party  
President and Presidential Candidate, Dr Emmerson Dambudzo Mnangagwa for an emphatic win 
in the 23 August Harmonised Elections. We celebrate this win knowing fully well that it echoes 
the aspirations of the masses and is a true reflection of the will of the People of Zimbabwe.  
 
Cde President, your election  is an affirmation of the great works you have done in the past 5 
years. Your work ethic was clear for all to see. It was on the basis of these great works that 
ZANU PF engaged in an community relevant and compelling campaign trail where we presented 
ourselves as the best choice. We thank you Zimbabwe for choosing ZANU PF. 
 
It was a choice between developmental leadership and destructive leadership. The people 
chose development. 
 
It was a choice between a people led development and a foreign conceived domination. The 
people chose to be builders of their own nation.  
 
The people chose a party and leader whose main agenda was to continue with the National  
Development Agenda. It is on this basis and trusting your commitment to the growth and 
development of our country that we know greater things are yet to come and still to be done. 
 
It was the first time Zimbabwe held its general elections in the month of August. The month of 
August is of significant historical and existential importance to our country as we commemorate 
in it, the thousands of heroes and heroines who sacrificed their lives for the independence of 
this great country. Holding an election on such a month, provided an opportunity for us as  
Zimbabweans to actively thank our founding fathers by overwhelmingly voting for the party they 
died to set a foundation for. On 23 August, millions of Zimbabweans honored that sacrifice.  
 
 
As your Youth League we continue to heed your call to remain  peaceful and mantain the  
tranquil environment that existed during the election process.  
 
 
As we conclude, we want to reiterate our congratulations to H.E Dr Emmerson Mnangagwa for 
leading a Team of MPs and Councillors who won emphatically giving us over 60% of  
Parliamentary Seats. 
 
Going forward, wish to assure you on our commitment to support you as a League to continue 
on with the great work you began.  
 
Nyika inovakwa nevene vayo. Ilizwe lakhiwa ngabanikazi balo 
 
We are ready your Excellency! 
 
For and on behalf of the ZANU PF Youth League 
Hon Tino Machakaire (P.B) 


